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CONGRESSIONAL INTEREST:  Senators Hutchinson (TX) and Cornyn (TX); Representative Olson 
(TX-22) 
 
NON-FEDERAL SPONSOR:  Fort Bend County   
 
BACKGROUND:  The project lies south of the City of Houston along the FM 521 corridor east of 
Missouri City and west of Pearland.  It contains the City of Arcola corporate limits and the Fresno area 
located to the north of Arcola.  There are approximately 4,600 acres in the project area.  Currently there 
is no comprehensive system for water supply with the exception of three small water supply companies. 
The majority of all water is provided by private water wells.  The existing wells produce low quality 
water.  Environmental complaints within the Arcola region generally exceed the total complaints 
received in the remainder of Fort Bend County.  Wastewater treatment is generally accomplished 
through the use of private septic tanks.  Unfortunately, lot sizes are often too small to provide adequate 
drain field area for a proper functioning system.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Fort Bend County, Tx 

FACT SHEET as of  February 06, 2012 
 
 
AUTHORIZATION:  Sec 5158 (270) of WRDA 2007 
 
 
 
 
TYPE OF PROJECT:  Water Supply 
 
 
 
 
PROJECT PHASE:  Construction 
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STATUS:  The project was not funded in FY 2011. 
 
ISSUES:  The Fort Bend County Health Department reports serious health concerns resulting from low 
quality water wells and malfunctioning septic systems in the project area.   
 
FINANCIAL SUMMARY ($):  CONSTRUCTION   
Federal Cost Estimate  $20,000,000   
Non-Federal Cost Estimate  6,670,000   
Total Project Cost  $26,670,000   
     

Allocation thru FY 2010  0   
ARRA Funding  0   
Allocation for FY 2011  0   
Allocation for FY 2012  0   
President Budget FY 2013  0   
Capability for FY 2013  $20,000,000   
Balance to Complete  $20,000,000   

 
SCHEDULE: 
 
FY 2012 Scheduled Work:  Not in the President’s FY2012 budget 
 
FY 2013 Budget:  Not in the President’s FY2013 budget.  If funding is received it would be used to 
initiate and complete construction of sewer and waste water infrastructure near the city of Arcola 
($20,000,000). 
 
COMPLETION:  With optimum funding, the project completion date is September of 2014  
 
For more information regarding the Fort Bend County, TX project, contact Mr. Pete Perez, P.E., 
Deputy District Engineer, Chief, Programs and Project Management Division at (409)766-3018 or 
Pete.G.Perez@usace.army.mil. 
  



 
U.S. ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS – GALVESTON DISTRICT 

www.swg.usace.army.mil 
 

Page 3 of 3 

   Fort Bend County

 


	SCHEDULE:

